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“There are numerous countries in the world where the 
politicians have seized absolute power and muzzled the 
press. There is no country in the world where the press has 
seized absolute power and muzzled the politicians”

—-David Brinkley

OBITUARY

For just $2 a month, you can download 
and read all CopperArea.com community 

publications. Downloads available
the day of publication.

Subscribe online at: Copperarea.com
or use your phone to scan the QR code.

Dear Family and Friends,
� e Kelley family would like to THANK 

ALL of YOU for your love and support in 
many ways with our loss of Curtis.  � e 

outpouring of love and prayers from 
friends and family was greatly needed 
and felt.  God heard your prayers and 
He was with us every step of the way 
and will continue to lift us up.  Again, 

thank you for your LOVE; wish I 
could give all of you a big hug.  

John 13: 34 & 35 
May God Bless You.

thank you for your LOVE; wish I 
could give all of you a big hug.  

  Peter M. Guzman, 69, passed away Wednesday, July 1, 
2020, in San Tan Valley following a hard fought battle 
with colon cancer.
  Peter was preceded in death by his beloved parents, 
Pedro and Anita Guzman, and son, Paul Robert Guzman. 

He is survived by his wife of 48 years, Roberta. He is 
also survived by daughters, Jennifer (David) Elvira and 
Lisa Guzman; son, Preston Guzman; grandchildren, 
Paul Robert, Preston Daniel, Alexandria Renee, Julianna 
Sariah, and Alicia Marie; and great-granddaughter, 
Audrina Selene. Peter is also survived by his brothers, 
Ysidro, Jesse (Margie), and Aaron (Celestina).
  Peter grew up in the Hayden-Winkelman area and 
graduated from Hayden High School in 1969. He went 
on to earn his Bachelor’s and Master’s degrees from 
Northern Arizona University (NAU). Peter later earned 
his Administrator’s Certificate and Principalship/
Superintendency also from NAU.
  To say Peter’s passion for helping to facilitate 
proper education and motivation to the youth is an 
understatement. He knew children are the future. Peter 
was a man who wore many hats. Throughout his career 
that began at Hayden-Winkelman Schools in 1973, he was 
a teacher, coach, athletic director, curriculum director, 
and principal until 2001. During his time at Hayden, Peter 
was a long-time football and basketball coach.  He loved 
motivating kids to always do better. To this day, he had 
friendships with many of his former players and students. 
In 2002, Peter was excited for the challenge of becoming 
the inaugural Cobre Valley Institute of Technology 
Superintendent. He remained in this position until his 
passing. Always ready to take on more, Peter was hired by 
the Superior Unified School District in 2002. Peter was 
the elementary, junior high, and high school Principal and 
Superintendent during his tenure in Superior that ended 
in 2013.
  He and Roberta raised their children in Winkelman and 
Kearny, Arizona. Peter was one-of-a-kind. He was one of 
the good guys. He loved his family to the fullest, and he 

Peter M. Guzman
let everyone know they were 
his priority. Beginning when 
his children were young, he 
involved them in sports and 
coached their teams. For 
many years, Peter and Roberta 
moved their family to Flagstaff 
for the summer months for 
Peter to pursue his higher 
education. He remained very 
involved in his children’s 
education and was able to keep 
up with their activities since he 
was employed at the school. Once he became a Tata, he 
loved following his grandchildren’s sporting events and 
made sure to drive in the importance of their education. 
He loved sitting on his bed having many conversations 
about history and politics. Peter’s television was sure to 
be locked in on CNN or the Discovery Channel. He was 
an avid reader, runner, and even after his diagnosis, Peter 
still managed to take his miles-long walks.
  Peter was a humble and selfless man. Those who knew 
and loved him, will miss him dearly. A few of his earned 
accolades are: Arizona School Boards Association 
Superintendent of the Year, All-Arizona Superintendent 
Award, All-Arizona Hispanic Coach of the Year, Arizona 
Coaches Association All-Star Coach for Basketball and 
Football (Head Football Coach, 1992), Arizona Coaches 
Association Coach of the Year, and a member of the 
Hispanic National Task Force selected by then-U.S. 
Senator Dennis DeConcini to represent Arizona.
  A viewing/rosary will be held on July 16, 2020 from 
4-7 p.m. at the Queen of Heaven Catholic Cemetery and 
Funeral Home, 1562 E. Baseline Rd., Mesa, AZ 85204. 
The rosary and eulogy will begin at 6 p.m. The funeral 
services will be live-streamed online at Queen of Heaven’s 
website: https://www.qohcfh.org/obituaries/obituary-
listings. Please contact funeral home and church for 
COVID-19 restrictions.
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WE’VE GOT YOU COVERED IN ARIZONA

LEARN MORE ABOUT OUR PATIENT ADVOCACY PROGRAM AND IN-NETWORK  
STATUS IN ARIZONA AT AIRMETHODSNMR.COM OR CALL 855.896.9067 

Our Patient Advocacy program works with all patients, 
regardless of insurance (even those without insurance), 
to make sure that out-of-pocket costs are affordable for 

them. This has resulted in an average out-of-pocket 
cost in Arizona of just $147 (including co-pays and 

deductibles) for our patients.

OPERATED BY 

We believe everyone deserves access to lifesaving care, 
and a membership should not be required to make sure 

that your out-of-pocket costs are low. 

KEEP PETE RIOS
RIOS’ COUNTY PAY NETS OUT TO ZERO INCOME ANNUALLY.

(PETE COULD HAVE RETIRED 12 YEARS AGO & RECEIVED 
MORE PAY IN  RETIREMENT BENEFITS)

PETE’S OPPONENT,  LEOS CURRENTLY RECEIVES  
$61,000 IN ANNUAL BENEFITS FROM PINAL COUNTY.  HE 

IS HOPING TO GET ELECTED AND RECEIVE ANOTHER 
$64,000 FROM PINAL COUNTY ... FOR A GRAND TOTAL OF 

$125,000 ANNUALLY.
THE AVERAGE ANNUAL SALARY FOR AN ARIZONA 

WORKER IS $48,000.
IT’S CLEAR ... RE-ELECT THE REAL PUBLIC SERVANT THAT 
DOESN’T DO IT FOR THE MONEY BUT TO BETTER SERVE 
HIS CONSTITUENTS, THE ELDERLY  & HIS COMMUNITIES.

PAID BY FRIENDS OF PETE RIOS COMM.

OBITUARY

  Frank Mendoza Florez, age 92, entered eternal 
peace on July 8, 2020 with his family by his 
side and is now reunited with his beloved wife, 
Mary Martinez Florez, his parents Juan and 
Paz, his brothers Carlos, Ramiro, Juan Bautista, 
and his sister Leonor Martan.  He is survived 
by his two sisters, Delia Buczek (Carl) and Olga 
Erickson; his six children, Jacque Florez-Ball 
(Todd), Frank (Cindy), Gene (Christine), 
David (Betty), Gail Ybarra (Albert) and Diane 
Dona (Jack); 15 grandchildren and 30 great-
grandchildren.  
  A native Arizonan, Frank was born and raised 
in Hayden, AZ.  His athletic skills, intelligence 
and determination served him well.  He served 
in the U.S. Navy from 1946 to 1948.  While on 
active duty, he earned his Golden Gloves by 
winning the heavyweight boxing title in 1948.   
He admired and respected all servicemen and 
took pride in being a veteran.  After the Navy, 
he attended the University of Arizona College 
of Mines and graduated in 1954 with a B.S. 
degree in mining engineering.  He was hired 
by Magma Copper Co. in Superior, AZ where 
he and his wife, Mary, raised their family.  He 
earned the respect of his peers and worked 
his way up the ranks to General Manager.  His 
imposing size and strong voice earned him 
the nickname “El Oso” (the bear).  He retired 
after 40 years in the mining industry.  He was 

well respected in the 
industry and the 
community of 
Superior.
  Frank was also 
known for his quick 
wit and dry sense of 
humor that would 
make anyone chuckle. 
He enjoyed spending 
time with his family 
and friends and instilling family traditions.  
He had a specialty of preparing barbacoa 
and cooking it underground with mesquite 
coals and provided his culinary skills for the 
Los Reyes Social Club and the annual Little 
League BBQ.  He would also make his mother’s 
“cocido” soup recipe every Sunday for all of us 
to eat, even during the summer.  He especially 
enjoyed the annual multi-family camping trip 
in the Apache White Mountains North Fork 
area.   He was proud of all his children and 
grandchildren and always encouraged us to do 
our best, continue our education and to pass on 
family traditions.
  Due to COVID-19 restrictions, a celebration 
of his life will be held when we are free to share 
our hugs and stories.  The family appreciates 
all the phone calls, text messages, cards and 
Facebook comments.

Frank Mendoza Florez
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PAID POLITICAL ADVERTISEMENT

While RIOS’ opponent filed a frivolous residency 
challenge, which was quickly DISMISSED by the County 

Attorney, Rios focused his work on his constituents.
Supervisor RIOS and the Board 
have:
• Saved homeowners over $30 million 

in property taxes over the past few 
years.

• Attracted over 6,000 new and future 
jobs to Pinal County, including Lucid 
and Nikola Motors (which is located 
close to Eloy and Coolidge).

• Reduced property taxes year after 
year while maintaining a stable, 
healthy budget and providing pay 
increases to county employees.

• Rios fought for and delivered over 
$100,000 to Senior Citizen Centers 
for congregate and home delivered 
meals.

• Supported our Veterans by providing 
services and hundreds of thousands 
of dollars to Pinal County Veterans’ 
groups.

Pete Rios has been selected four different times to serve 
as Vice-Chairman of the Board by his four Republican 

colleagues. He served three years as Chairman.

KEEP Pete Rios County Supervisor District 1
PAID BY FRIENDS OF PETE RIOS COMM.

First and foremost, allow me to thank 
everyone for making the efforts to stay 
safe and use your God-given ability 

to make good decisions in preserving the 
safety and welfare of yourself and your 
family. 
  The Town Council decided to forego 
attempts to push limiting regulations 
onto the residents of Kearny, and instead, 
placed trust and faith in the good people 
of this unique community. Rather than 
imposing limiting restrictions on how you 
choose to live your lives, we decided to 
stay out of your business, stay away from 
limiting restrictions, and give you the 
ability to live your lives as you decide. 
   Data from the Arizona Department 
of Health Services (ADHS) website 

shows cases of COVID in Kearny’s zip 
code; however, the data shown can be 
misleading. The problem is Kearny’s zip 
code includes the town limits and large 
areas outside the town limits, including 
Kelvin and Riverside. As of Thursday, 
July 9, there are 19 positive COVID cases 
in the 85137 zip code, and 13 positive 
COVID cases in Kearny town limits. Ten 
of the positive cases were reported within 
the previous week. This suggests people 
are failing to make physical distancing a 
priority. 
  When people ask me how we are keeping 
the community safe, I advise them: 
keeping yourself safe is your responsibility. 
I advise them: follow guidelines from 
the Centers for Disease Control (CDC). I 

Mayor Offers State of the Town of Kearny
advise them: avoid gatherings of people, 
maintain physical distancing, and the best 
practice is to stay home. Many positive 
COVID cases in Kearny include people that 
participated in large group gatherings. 
  Keeping yourself safe is your 
responsibility, and not the responsibility of 
government. 
  The COVID situation adversely impacted 
every city, town and state in the United 
States. While Kearny’s budget has been 
tight for years, the unpredictable streams 
of incoming revenue from the COVID 
situation made the reality more alarming. 
Reduced amounts of incoming revenue 
forced the Town to create two separate and 
different budgets for the new fiscal year. 
One budget reflects slightly lower income, 
while another budget reflects significant 
reductions in revenue caused by COVID. 
The result of COVID economics may 
be an alarming reduction in the Town’s 
revenue in future budgets, and with that, a 
reduction in the Town’s capacity to provide 
the same services expected in prior years. 
  Rather than painting a misleading 
picture of idealistic images, I choose to 
disclose the harsh reality to the residents 
of Kearny. COVID had not been kind to 
the Town of Kearny’s budget. Spending to 
support the Kearny Ambulance has created 
a financial hardship for the Town. 
  I have made many hard decisions and 
advocated many unpopular positions 
during my years as Mayor. Any reputable 
application of leadership, especially 
genuine and transparent leadership, often 
requires disclosing the “hard to swallow” 
reality of difficult and painful situations, 
rather than painting idealistic images of 
rehabilitated lakes, community movie 
nights, and other “feel good” things. 
  When people ask me where I am each 
day, I advise them I am at Kearny Town 
Hall nearly every day, working with staff 
to ensure the priorities of the Town are 
sustainable. Rather than knocking on 
doors, I instead choose to follow the 
guidelines for the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) and avoid unnecessary 
contact with people during this pandemic. 
I choose to respect the safety of the 
residents of Kearny. 
  Throwing money into rehabilitating 
Kearny Lake cannot be a priority. The Lake 
is defectively designed. The water inlet and 
outlet are too close together, which doesn’t 
allow water to circulate, which prevents 
the circulation of oxygen throughout the 
Lake. Installing aerators at the Lake is a 
very short-term and cosmetic solution that 

FROM KEARNY’S MAYOR
By Debra Sommers

Special to Copper Area News

would last only a few short years. Aerators 
are expensive, and aerators don’t resolve 
algae blooms or high concentrations of 
Total Dissolved Solids in the water. 
  Kearny Lake has a history of golden 
algae blooms. Golden algae prefer saline 
water, which makes Kearny Lake a 
perfect breeding ground for this strain 
of algae. Golden algae are renown for 
killing fish. The algae, coupled with Total 
Dissolved Solids in the water, cause fish 
to asphyxiate. The expense of stocking the 
Lake could quickly result in an even more 
expensive clean-up process to remove 
dead fish.  
  Even if water from an outside source 
was pumped into Kearny Lake, high 
concentrations of Total Dissolved Solids 
cannot be abated. It is a common feature 
of groundwater pumped from wells in 
the Arizona desert. Fortunately, Kearny 
maintains an efficient filtering plant 
that provides clean water to residents: 
a filtering plant that will soon undergo 
scheduled evaluations, system analysis and 
upgrades; and a filtering plant that will 
never have the output capacity to meet the 
water demands of Kearny Lake.  
  A short-term, cosmetic solution to the 
problems at Kearny Lake is estimated 
to cost nearly $500,000. A longer-term, 
more permanent solution, is estimated to 
cost nearly $1 million. No grant funding 
program can be expected to award the 
Town half a million dollars for a short-
term solution that cannot be sustained for 
more than a few short years. Promises of 
securing such grant funds are unrealistic. 
  Respectfully Submitted,
Debra Sommers 
Mayor of Kearny
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With a Home Equity Loan or Line of Credit and receive a 
$250 Home Depot® gift card*:
With a Home Equity Loan or Line of Credit and receive a 
$250 Home Depot® gift card*:

  

UNLOCK YOUR EQUITY!UNLOCK YOUR EQUITY!

*Home Depot® is the trademark of Home Depot Product Authority, LLC. Minimum loan amount for gift card is $10,000 with 
minimum draw of $5,000 (upone funding); up to maximum 90% loan-to-value. O�er ends September 30, 2020. All loans 
subject to credit and income approval. Third party fee reimbursement may apply. Some handling, title or processing fees may 
apply. Closing costs associated with this product are waived, provided the loan is maintained for a minimum of three years. 
Property must be located in Arizona. First or second lien position allowable. No mobile homes, condos, townhouses, or invest-
ment property. Property insurance is required. Credit Union reserves the right to end this promotion at any time without 
notice. Interest on loan may be tax deductible, so consult your tax advisor regarding your individual tax situation.  Existing 
PCFCU Home Equity Loans and Lines of Credit may be eligible for re�nance, so please contact the Credit Union for details.

Call 520-381-3100, Visit any branch or 
PinalCountyFCU.com for details! 

APPLY TODAY! APPLY TODAY! 
Hurry, This O�er Expires September 30, 2020! 

Quick loan turnaround with local approvals.
Get the cash you need for little or no fees. 
Consolidate bills, remodel or make a 
large purchase. 

By Jennifer Carnes
Copper Area News

  On Monday night, Representative Tom 
O’Halleran and Joe Thomas, president 
of the Arizona Education Association, 
hosted a telephonic town hall to discuss 
COVID-19 and what it means for K-12 
education.
  He opened the Town Hall with comments 
about current legislation, CARES Act 
funding and the new HEROES Act that 
members of the House have approved and 
now awaits Senate approval.
  Thomas also spoke about his background, 
growing up in rural Oklahoma in towns 
much like those in the Copper Corridor.
  Both men spoke on the loss of Hayden-
Winkelman teacher Kim Byrd, expressing 
their condolences to the family and to her 
students.
  Mrs. Byrd’s death from complications 
of COVID-19 and the revelation that she 
shared a classroom this summer with 
two other teachers, who also contracted 
COVID-19, while teaching online summer 
school has garnered national attention. 
On Monday, according to the Arizona 
Republic, President Donald Trump was 
asked during a news conference about 
Mrs. Byrd’s death and how he would 
respond to parents who are worried 
about sending children back to school. 
His response was to say that the schools 
need to be opened. He did not speak about 
Mrs. Byrd. Currently, Arizona schools 
will be going back on Aug. 17, per Arizona 
Governor Doug Ducey’s Executive Order.
  Following the opening remarks by 
O’Halleran and Thomas, the phone lines 
were opened up for questions from those 
attending the teleconference.
  David, a school board member from an 
elementary school district was concerned 
about obtaining proper PPE for teachers 
and funding for school districts.

  Kathleen, a parent from Winkelman, 
expressed her concern about the lack of 
technology for rural schools. Students are 
being left behind, she said.
  Beatrice, who is the mother of a third 
grader, was concerned about sending her 
son back to school. What measures are the 
schools taking, she asked. There is only 
one teacher for a whole bunch of kids but 
no teacher’s aides.
  “They need more workers in the schools,” 
she said.
  Thomas agreed.
  “We absolutely need more teachers,” he 
said. Arizona, he added, has the highest 
student to teacher ratio in the country.
  Parents demand better and kids should 
have a quality educational experience, he 
said.
  Rep. O’Halleran said that looking 
at business and industry response to 
COVID-19 shows that they had to hire 
more people to allow for social distancing, 
checking temperatures, etc. 
  Schools, he said, had to set the same 
protocols as businesses and industry. 
  “We will overcome this,” he added, 
“through the strength of the American 
people.”
   Superior Mayor Mila Besich also 
attended the town hall meeting. She 
expressed her concern that in the ongoing 
rush to open schools, rural school districts 
were being left behind.
  Rep. O’Halleran thanked Mila for being 
on the frontline of rural communities. 
He spoke about the HEROES Act, which 
he was urging the Senate to approve. 
Provisions in the bill would provide more 
funding to rural communities in this time 
of COVID-19, especially for broadband 
services to aid districts with distance 
learning.
  “It can’t be done on the cheap,” he said.
  Thomas said that the government needs 
to make sure that all the schools are 

O’Halleran hosts town hall – K-12 education and COVID-19
included.
  The final question for the meeting came 
from a teacher, Suzanne, who wanted 
to know what happens if a teacher tests 
positive for COVID-19.
  Her fellow teachers, she explained, are 
“very nervous about returning to the 
classroom.”
  Social distancing is hard. Masks aren’t 
required. Temperatures won’t be taken 
and even if they are, she said, a lot of 
parents have no qualms about giving 
the child a Tylenol and sending them to 
school.
  “Will teachers have protection (for their 
income) if they become sick?” she asked.
  Unequivocally, O’Halleran stated, 
“Teachers are essential workers.” Congress 
is working on a bill to officially give that 
status to teachers and childcare workers. 
As such, they will have protections in the 
form of unemployment payments in the 
likelihood that they become ill.
  Thomas said that the Arizona Education 
Association has several advisories on their 
website (ArizonaEA.org/coronavirus) that 
addresses these concerns for teachers, 
including extra time off for being sick, 

Representative Tom O’Halleran

and information about the CARES and 
HEROES Acts.
  To contact Rep. O’Halleran, visit his 
website at OHalleran.House.gov. From 
there you can email the Congressman, 
obtain a mailing address or phone number 
to one of his offices.

  According to state law, there are 
two methods by which police may 
arrest suspected offenders. The 
suspect may be physically taken 
into the department and booked 
into jail, or the arresting officer 
may write a citation and release the 
suspect to appear in court later. All 
suspects are presumed innocent 
until proven guilty in a court of law. 
Only criminal citations are listed. All 

damages are estimates.
  Activity listed June 28-July 4.
June 28
  Criminal Damage was reported on the 
100 block of Tilbury Dr. 
  Calls not listed include: 911 open line 
(1), traffic (13), ambulance request (8), 
suspicious activity (1), fire call (1), found 
property (1), suspicious vehicle(1), extra 
patrol (1), citizen assist (3), fireworks 
complaint (1) and agency assist (3).

Kearny Police Report
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COPPER CORRIDOR CHURCH DIRECTORY

To be included in the weekly 
church listing, please call

520-363-5554 or 520-385-2266.

Advertise
Your Church

Here!

Advertise
Your Church

Here!

San Pedro Valley
Baptist Church

Dudleyville Road, Dudleyville

Pastor Anthony DaCunha
520-357-7353

Sunday School 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship 11 a.m.

Evening Service 6 p.m.
Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7 p.m.

Superior Harvest Church
Hill St. & Stone Ave., Superior

Pastor Albert M. Rodriguez
480-354-4499 H
 480-329-3647 C

Sunday Morning Service 10 a.m.
Wednesday Bible Study 5 p.m.

Victory in Jesus

St. Francis of Assisi
Catholic Church

11 Church Ave., Superior

Fr. Samuel Jandeh
520-689-2250

Weekday Mass Tues.-Fri. 8 a.m.
Saturday 5 p.m. • Sunday 9 & 11 a.m.
Confession: Sat. 4-4:45 p.m. or by req.

www.s� rancissuperior.org

First Baptist Church
103 W. Galiuro, Mammoth

Pastor Joe Ventimiglia
520-405-0510

Sunday School – 9 a.m.
Sunday Worship – 10 a.m.

Prayer Meeting Wed. – 5:30 p.m.
Movie Night Last Friday of the Month – 7 p.m.

“� e Church on the Hill”

Oracle Assembly of God
1145 Robles Rd.

Oracle

Pastor Nathan Hogan

Sunday Prayer 10 a.m.
Morning Worship 10:30 a.m.

Oracle Church of Christ
2425 El Paseo

Oracle

Richard Ferris
520-818-6554

Sunday Bible Study 10 a.m.
Sunday Worship 11 a.m.

First Baptist Church
1st & Nichols, San Manuel

Pastor Kevin Duncan
385-4655

Sunday Bible Study 9:45 a.m.
Worship 11 a.m.

Sunday Evening Discipleship 5 p.m.
Sunday Evening Worship 6 p.m.

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 6 p.m.

Casa De Salvacion
201 E. Kino (& Catalina)

Mammoth
Carlos Gonzalez
520-487-2219

Domingo: Escuela Dominical 10-10:45 a.m.
Servicio de Alabanza 11 a.m.

Lunes: Servicio de Oracion 6:30 p.m.
Miercoles: Estudio Biblico 6:30 p.m.

Full Gospel Church of God
301 E. Webb Dr., San Manuel

Pastors Michael & Bea Lucero Sr.
520-385-1250 • 520-385-5017

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10:45 a.m.

No Evening Service
Wednesday 6 p.m.

Teen Group 3rd Friday of every month at 6 p.m.

Oracle Seventh-Day 
Adventist Church

2150 Hwy 77
Oracle

Pastor Michael Soto

Saturday Sabbath School 9:30 a.m.
Saturday Worship Service 11 a.m.

Living Word Chapel-
Oracle

Casual, Relevant, Contemporary

Pastor James Ruiz
520-896-2771

Join us at 8:45 or 10:30 a.m.
3941 W. Hwy. 77

www.lwcoracle.org
Find us on Facebook @ LWC Oracle

Pathway of Hope
Foursquare Church

16130 N. Oracle Rd., Tucson
(In the Catalina Plaza behind Claire’s Cafe)

Pastor Karen Kelly
520-344-4417

Sunday Worship 10 a.m.
A House of Prayer, Healing & Salvation

 www.pathwayo� ope.net
pastorkaren@pathwayo� ope.net

Kearny Church of Christ
103 Hammond Dr., Kearny

Minister George Randall
520-363-7711

Sunday Bible Study 10 a.m.
Sunday Worship 11 a.m.
Evening Worship 6 p.m.

Wednesday Bible Study 7 p.m.
Serving All of the Copper Basin Area

Family Life Christian Center
56 Kellner Ave., Superior

“When Life Hurts – Only God Heals”
Pastors Dennis & Sandy VanGorp

520-689-2202

Sunday Prayer 9:45 a.m.
Worship 10:30 a.m.

2nd Sunday Miracle Service 6 p.m.
Wednesday Bible Study 6 p.m.

Everyone is Welcome • Assembly of God

Lighthouse Assembly
of God

Hwy. 77, MP 134, 1/2 mi S of Winkelman

Pastor David Wade
520-356-6718

Worship Service 9 & 11 a.m.; Evening 6:30 p.m.
Wednesday Family Night 7 p.m.

We Welcome You!
www.YourLighthouseFamily.com

Presbyterian Church
of Superior

100 Magma Ave., Superior

520-689-2631

Worship Service Sunday: 10 a.m.
All are welcome.

Anonymous prayer box located at
Save Money Market. We will pray for you!

Living Word Chapel
Copper Corridor

Love God, Love People

Pastor James Ruiz
520-896-2771

Join us at Noon
402 Danbury Rd., Kearny

www.lwcoracle.org
Find us on Facebook @ 

LWC Kearny

Infant Jesus of Prague 
Catholic Church

501 Victoria Circle, Kearny

Rev. Fr. George Kunnel (Pastor)
520-363-7205

Daily Masses Tues. 5:30 p.m.; � urs. 8:30 a.m.
Saturday Vigil 6 p.m.; Sunday Mass 9 a.m.
Sunday Religious Ed for Children, Youth 

Ministry & Jr. High Youth Groups 10:15 a.m.

Church of Jesus Christ
of La� er-day Saints

San Manuel Ward • 101 S. Gi�  n Ave.

Bishop Jim Bingham
520-385-4866

Sunday Morning Meetings:
Sacrament 10 a.m.

Scripture Study 11 a.m.

Church of the Good 
Shepherd

Bo� om of School Hill, Kearny

Pastor Jimmy Nelson
520-363-7283

www.thegoodshepherd.pbworks.com

Sunday Worship 9 a.m.
UMC in cooperation with the Episcopal Church & the 

Evangelical Lutheran Church of America
We stand in awe of God and of one another

Vista United Methodist 
Church - San Manuel

801 S. McNab Pkwy., San Manuel

Fred Baum, Pastor
520-825-1985

Service: Sundays 4 p.m.
Community, Friendship & Faith
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  If you’ve noticed some new curb house 
numbers in Kearny, they are the work of 
12-year-old Aiden Hicks. 
  He is in Kearny visiting his grandparents, 
Jeff and Dana Young. This industrious 
young man wanted to do something 
worthwhile during his visit and noticed 

the curb numbers at the homes near his 
grandparents’ house were faded or not 
there at all. He said visible numbers are 
important especially for emergency people 
and decided that would be a good project 
and still earn some money.  He was busy 
during last summer’s visit painting his 

grandparents porch. 
  Aiden has painted about 70 curb numbers 
in Kearny so far this summer and charges 
$10 for each house. He makes contact with 
the residents during the heat of the day 
and does the work early in the morning.
  He told the Copper Basin News that 

wants to buy a new computer.
  He will be leaving Thursday, after a 
productive visit with his grandparents. His 
grandparents are very proud of him and 
look forward to his next visit.
  Aiden lives in Las Vegas with his mother 
and is in the seventh grade.

Industrious young man earns money 
while staying at his grandparents

Aiden Hicks with his grandfather, Jeff Young.		        James Carnes | CBN Aiden Hicks preps the curb for paint.			         James Carnes | CBN
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COPPER CORRIDOR COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Submit information to CBNSUN@minersunbasin.com, online at copperarea.com/pages/forms or call 520-363-5554. Listings are free. 
Copper Area News reserves the right to edit or refuse submissions. Submissions are due the Friday before Wednesday publication.

JULY

  Visit Eagle One Veteran Outreach 
Center online at hohp4heroes.org. 
Eagle One provides veterans a place 
to learn about and apply for all 
services available to them.

Eagle One Veteran Outreach

Please note: many events have 
been canceled or postponed due 
to the COVID-19 outbreak. Please  
check with organizations when 
planning to a� end events listed.

VFW Meetings Canceled
  Due to COVID-19, all VFW Post 2767 
(San Manuel) meetings are canceled. 
They will resume when the crisis has 
passed.

Tri-Community Food Bank is 
Open
    The Tri-Community Food Bank 
located at 108 Redwood Drive in 
Mammoth continues to be in business. 
We are observing social distancing. 
Hours are 9 a.m. to noon Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and 
Saturday. To be eligible you must 
show proof of address that you live 
near or in Mammoth, San Manuel and 
Oracle and have an income within the 
federal poverty guidelines.  The thrift 
shop is closed and is not accepting 
donations. Call 520-487-2010 for 
more information.

Wild� re Safety
  Much of the southwest is considered 
a high-hazard fi re environment. 
Within this hazardous environment 
are individual homes, and entire 
communities  ill-prepared to survive 
an intense wildfi re. It is not a question 
of “if” a wildfi re will occur, but when. 
The odds of losing human life and 
property are growing. The Town of 
Kearny would like to protect you and 
the community from the dangers 
of wildfi res.  The Fire Chief is very 
concerned about this upcoming 
fi re season.  Even though we have 
received more rain than usual, it has 
caused more weeds. Once the rain 
stops, the weeds will dry out and this 
will make for a dangerous fi re season. 
Please clear weeds, dry grass, dry 
shrubs or dead trees surrounding your 
property. Thank you for your support.

Summer Hours for Hayden
  The Town of Hayden Public Works 
Department has begun its summer 
hours.  The hours are from 6 a.m. - 2 
p.m. Monday through Friday.  Please 
plan on having garbage available for 
pick up one hour earlier.

BYOM: Bring Your Own Masks
  Cobre Valley Regional Medical Center 
is asking everyone to bring their own 
mask when you come to the hospital.  
Thank you.

Mammoth Pool is Open
  The Mammoth Pool is open to the 
Public. The schedule will be changing 
throughout the summer, so please 
check out our Facebook page for the 
latest news and schedule updates.  
You can also check the Town of 
Mammoth website or call the pool at 
487-2031.

Join the Sea Lions Swim Team
  If you are interested in joining 
the Sea Lions Swim Team, we are 
practicing at the Mammoth Pool,  
Monday – Friday from 4 p.m. – 5:30 
p.m. We welcome swimmers of all 
ages and abilities.  Please contact 
Alex and Wendy Gort at 896-2190 for 
more information.

Dudleyville Burn Ban
  Eff ective May 1 - Sept. 30 a BURN 
BAN is in eff ect for the Dudleyville 
Volunteer Fire District which includes 
the area of Dudleyville, Indian Hills 
and Aravaipa. Burn permits for both 
residential and agricultural purposes 
are not valid during this time.

Town of Kearny Park Information
  Until further notice, the ramadas at 
Kearny Town Parks and campgrounds at 
Kearny Lake are closed for public use.

Free Dump Day
  Free Dump Day in Kearny will be 
returning as soon as Pinal County 
Public Works and Health Department 
determines that it is safe to allow 
dumping at the Kearny Transfer 
Station. Until the return of Free Dump 
Day it is recommended that residents 
take advantage of vouchers issued 
by Pinal County that can be used at 
the Dudleyville Dump. Vouchers are 
available at the Mammoth Offi  ce of 
Supervisor Pete Rios. Call (520) 487-
2941 for information.

Census 2020
  Census 2020 responses help your 
community get its fair share of more 
than $675 billion per year in federal 
funds spent on schools, health care, 
roads, public works and other vital 
programs. If you haven’t returned 
your family’s Census 2020 information 
please do so as soon as possible. Help 
your community get its fair share!

16 Pinal County Early 
Voting Van in Superior

  The Pinal County Mobile Voter Outreach 
Van will be in Superior to provide residents 
with Early Voting for the Primary Election. 
Drop off  your ballot or request an early 
ballot to complete and submit in our secure 
ballot box. Voting offi  cials will encourage 
social distancing and will have on PPE. The 
Van will be located in the parking lot of the 
Superior Town Hall, 199 Lobb Ave., Superi-
or, on Thursday, July 16, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
For more information, please email edyvray.
ruiz@pinal.gov.
¡Votación Temprana En Superior!
  La Camioneta de Votantes del condado de 
Pinal estará en Superior para votación tem-
prana para la Elección Primaria. Entregue su 
boleta o solicite una boleta temprana para 
completarla y enviarla en juestra urna elec-
toral. Los funcionarios de votación alentarán 
el distancimiento social y tendrán Equipo de 
Protección Personal. Jueves 16 de julio 10 
a.m. - 2 p.m. Superior Town Hall (estaciona-
miento), 199 N. Lobb Ave., Superior. 

  The Pinal County Mobile Voter Outreach 
Van will be in Mammoth to provide 
residents with Early Voting for the Primary 
Election. Drop off  your ballot or request 
an early ballot to complete and submit in 
our secure ballot box. Voting offi  cials will 
encourage social distancing and will have 
on PPE. The Van will be located in the 
parking lot of the Pinal County Complex, 
118 Catalina Ave., Mammoth, on Tuesday, 
July 23, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. For more 
information, please email edyvray.ruiz@
pinal.gov.
¡Votación Temprana En Mammoth!
  La Camioneta de Votantes del condado 
de Pinal estará en Mammoth para votación 
temprana para la Elección Primaria. 
Entregue su boleta o solicite una boleta 
temprana para completarla y enviarla en 
juestra urna electoral. Los funcionarios de 
votación alentarán el distancimiento social 
y tendrán Equipo de Protección Personal. 
Martes 23 de julio 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. Pinal 
County Complex (estacionamiento), 118 
Catalina Ave., Mammoth. 

23 Pinal County Early 
Voting Van in Mammoth

Town of Hayden Water Line 
Construction
  The Town of Hayden is beginning the 
CDBG Water Line construction project 
within the next couple of weeks. 
Certain streets in San Pedro will be 
closed during the project. Residents 
will be notifi ed when streets will be 
closed and traffi  c will be detoured.
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ON THE AGENDA

ANNOUNCEMENTS

COPPER BASIN SPORTSMEN’S CLUB:  The Copper 
Basin Sportsmen’s Club provides a shooting and 
archery range that is ideal for family use. The club 
meetings are on the third Wednesday of every month 
at 7 p.m. at Constitution Hall. 
KEARNY ELKS LODGE # 2478:  Kearny Elks Lodge # 
2478 meetings are held the first and third Tuesdays of 
the month at 7 p.m. The lounge’s schedule is Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday 5 – 8 p.m. and Sunday 3-9 p.m. 
HAYDEN SENIOR CENTER:  The Hayden Senior Center, 
520 Velasco Ave., is open every weekday, from 8 
a.m. - 4 p.m., to serve the needs of senior citizens and 
low-income families. A warm,nutritious lunch is served 
every day. Call 520-356-7035 for information or to 
check on the daily meal.
KEARNY SENIOR CITIZENS: The Kearny Senior 
Citizens group meets every Wednesday at 10 a.m. 
at Constitution Hall. The group talks about trips to 
different places in Arizona as well as other subjects. A 
potluck dinner is held after the social hour on the last 
Wednesday of the month.  New members are needed.  
Come down and join the group. From May through 
August, the group meets only on the last Wednesday 
of the month.
PREGNANCY CARE CENTER HOURS: The Pregnancy 
Care Center in Winkelman, located at Fourth and 
Thorne Avenues in Winkelman, is open on Wednesday 
and Thursday from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Men’s workshop 
is held on Thursday from 5-6 p.m.  You can call (520) 
664-5795 for a confidential appointment.
LOBO BOOSTERS: For Lobo Booster Club membership 
and information, please call Michelle Gonzales at 480-
888-6598. 

Kearny Clean Up Volunteers
  The Town of Kearny has volunteers who are 
able to help people in town clean their yards at 
no charge. Please call the Town Hall at 520-
363-5547 to schedule an appointment.

Hand Me Up Shop Seeking Volunteers
  The Hand Me Up Shop is looking for volunteers! 
Do you have 5 hours on Tuesdays or Wednesdays 
that you could spend giving back to the 
community? Come by and see us! Are you are high 
school student that is good with electronics and 
needs some volunteer hours for your scholarship 
applications? We need you! A few hours on Friday 
would help us both. Call Barbara or Rose at 363-
9683 Tues-Fri, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Please note: many events have been 
canceled or postponed due to the COVID-19 

outbreak. Please  check with organizations 
when planning to attend events listed. Hello fellow Town of 

Kearny residents. I want 
to take a moment of your 

time to introduce myself and 
announce my candidacy for 
Mayor. 
  I was born at the Kennecott 
hospital in Kearny, as Jamie 
McGuire. I grew up in Kearny, 
riding the bike trails, playing 
basketball at the park, attending 
Sunday school, riding my 
horses, swimming at the pool, 

playing saxophone in band, and learning leadership in 
R.O.T.C. I graduated with honors as a Bearcat from Ray 
High. 
  Following graduation, I moved to Los Angeles, 
California where I worked for 20th Century Fox. I also 
worked in Hollywood on Hollywood Blvd. for a talent 
management company. It was fun, but I really missed 
home and my family here.
  I returned to Arizona and lived in the N. Phoenix/
Paradise Valley area for 15 years continuing work in  
feature animation - FernGully, The Last Rainforest and 
Anastasia to name a couple. I have experience in video 
game studio management and credits on Star Wars Pod 
Racer, ATV Offroad Fury, Splashdown and others. 
  For seven years, I had my own successful business 
working for a producer/venture capital investor, an 
architect, and a real estate attorney in Scottsdale. I 
established companies from the ground up, did book-
keeping and public relations work. 
  In 2010, I returned to Kearny. I am married and have 
2 sons, Clay and Roger. Every day I enjoy coffee with 
my parents before I go to work. That is one of the things 
I treasure about living in the town. My family and my 
in-laws reside here in Kearny. My children spent a lot of 
time here with their grandmas. Children have freedom 
here to do things many children in the city do not have 
the opportunity to do. I have found that we 
have a little bit of paradise here.  
  I am a Certified Public Manager through ASU. 
The program builds effective public managers and 
prepares you for public service. It required 300 hours 
of structured learning in a classroom setting. I am 
continuing working on my BA in mass communications 
and media through ASU. 
  For my day job, I am a budget manager for the state’s 
second largest “rehabilitation and re-entry” facilities 
in Florence. I am responsible for 15 million dollars and 
how it is spent. The facilities are like small enclosed 
cities, housing 11,000 men with 2,600 employees. 
I have been responsible for managing all cost 
centers ensuring we have funding for infrastructure, 
emergencies and daily operations.
  Since returning, I have gotten involved in the 
community. I am a Commissioner on the town’s 
planning and zoning, approving upgrades to town 

properties. I am the treasure for the Copper Basin 
Chamber of Commerce. I was on the entertainment 
committee for the 60th Pioneer Days and revived the 
Art Show with the help of our members. It was a great 
Pioneer Days. 
  This October, I will be a certified grant writer through 
ASU. I hope to be able to acquire funding for our 
Chamber of Commerce and our town through grants. 
The Town of Kearny currently hires a grant writer. 
  My interests are in building up our town. This place 
needs to be sustainable for future generations. I would 
like to bring back a sense of community by improving 
our parks so we can enjoy activities like Movies After 
Dark, Music in the Park and Holiday Events. I want a 
sense of family in our town. We are all one big family 
and we have our reasons why we love it here. Things 
have become run down. For too long, too little has 
been done. The same people are elected, over and over, 
and nothing changes. We have lost the small town 
community feeling that existed during our childhoods. 
Together, we can bring that feeling back. We need 
solid leadership and direction. As your Mayor, I will 
represent you and will fight to make the improvements 
we all want. 
  The lake improvement is high on my list and I will give 
it my best concentrated effort. We need to fix it. We 
have a beautiful golf course that needs some TLC. I will 
look for ways to keep it and fund it. We have trails for 
Jeep tours and hiking in our amazing mountains. Just 
look at our views! We have so much here.
  We not only need funding to make improvements 
to our water lines, our waste water treatment plant, 
keep our sewer lines clean, pave our streets, repair and 
maintain town vehicles, support our emergency services 
and improve community blight, but we need someone 
that will make sure it gets done. As your Mayor, I can 
assure you it will get done. 
  As a published writer, I can promote our community 
and events. Through my experience writing, public 
relations and utilizing social media, I will be able to 
help build and develop our town’s economy. We need 
people to come here and to bring business with them. 
It is important for the survival of our community. I will 
make upgrades to our town’s website. I will promote 
through Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. You will get 
regular updates on town business from me. 
  This town has a lot to offer. I see all the possibilities. 
There is a lot to do here. I love it here and want to make 
it a place that everyone else loves just as much as I do. 
This is home and it is *Time for Change*.
  I know that on Aug. 4, the good people of this town will 
make the best choice for our community. I have faith in 
you and am asking for you to put faith in me. I won’t let 
us down. 
  Please visit my Facebook page, Jamie Ramsey for 
Mayor, my LinkedIn profile https://www.linkedin.
com/in/jamieramsey/, and my website www.
jamieramseyformayor.com for more information.

Jamie Ramsey announces candidacy 
for Kearny Mayor
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Public Notice
Robin L. Miskell (ASB #013335) Kevin 
W. Wright (ASB #031628) SNELL & 
WILMER L.L.P. One Arizona Center 
400 East Van Buren Street, Suite 1900 
Phoenix, Arizona 85004-2202 Telephone: 
602.382.6000 E-Mail: rmiskell@swlaw.
com E-Mail: kwwright@swlaw.com 
E-Mail: docket@swlaw.com Attorneys 
for the Personal Representative IN THE 
SUPERIOR COURT OF THE STATE OF 
ARIZONA IN AND FOR THE COUNTY 
OF MARICOPA In the Matter of the 
Estate of AVIS IRENE ALEXANDER, 
DECEASED. NO. PB2015-000295 
NOTICE OF TELEPHONIC HEARING 
ON PETITION FOR APPROVAL OF 
SALE OF REAL PROPERTY AND 
ALLOCATION OF ATTORNEYS’ FEES 
This is a legal notice; your rights may 
be affected. Éste es un aviso legal. Sus 
derechos podrían ser afectados. NOTICE 
IS GIVEN THAT Kurt Tittelbach, as 
Personal Representative of the Estate of 
Avis Irene Alexander filed with the above-
named Court a Petition for Approval of 
Sale of Real Property and Allocation of 
Attorneys’ Fees. A telephonic hearing to 
consider the Petition on the 5th day of 
August 2020, at 9:00 o’clock a.m., with 
Commissioner Amy Kalman, Maricopa 
County Superior Court, 602-506-3381. 
The parties shall (and all parties wishing 
to attend) dial in at 1-872-240- 3311 and 
utilize the access code 711-736-173 
to access the hearing. To access the 
hearing with video access, all parties shall 
log in to the following link in order to join 
the hearing: https://global.gotomeeting.
com/join/711736173. The proposed sales 
price of the Real Property is $65,000 in 
cash. Pursuant to Rule 16d of the Arizona 
Rules of Probate Procedure, the Court 
may consider other bids at the hearing. 
The courtroom will remain open to any 
unknown bidders. You are not required 
to attend this hearing. However, if you 
oppose any of the relief requested in the 
petition that accompanies this notice, you 
must file with the court a written response 
at least seven (7) calendar days before 
the hearing date OR you or your attorney 
must contact the division assigned to the 
case at the time of the hearing using the 
following instructions: At least 30 minutes 
before the time of the hearing, call the 
assigned Judicial Officer’s division at 
the phone number listed above and 
request instructions on how to appear 
electronically at the hearing. Any written 
response must comply with Rule 15(e) of 
the Arizona Rules of Probate Procedure. 
If you do not file a timely response or 
attend the hearing: (1) the court may 
grant the relief requested in the petition 
without further proceedings, and (2) you 
will not receive additional notices of court 
proceedings relating to the petition unless 
you file a demand for notice pursuant 
to Title 14, Arizona Revised Statutes. 
DATED this 6th day of July 2020. SNELL 
& WILMER L.L.P. One Arizona Center 
400 East Van Buren Street, Suite 1900 
Phoenix, Arizona 85004-2202 Attorneys 
for the Petitioner By /s/ Robin L. Miskell 
Kevin W. Wright
CBN Legal 7/15/20

PETE RIOS
supervisor

Historically endorsed by 
Teachers, Fire Fighters, 
Nurses, Police Assoc., 
AFL-CIO, Steel Workers, 
Home Builders, Social 
Workers, Medical Assoc., 
Etc. Last election also 
by Pinal County Sheriff 
Deputies Assoc.

PAID BY FRIENDS OF PETE RIOS COMM.

PAID POLITICAL ADVERTISEMENT
Quality Work By Certified Applicators

Residential • CommeRCial • one time • monthly • 
QuaRteRly • teRmite inspeCtions & tReatments

Positive control of:
 • Scorpions • Black Widows
 • Ants • Bees
 • Wasps • Roaches
 • Centipedes • Termites
 • Mice • & Other Pests

Bill Roten – Owner/Operator
SERVING GLOBE - MIAMI & SURROUNDING 

AREAS

Call the Professionals

928-425-7314
If no answer, call: 928-425-3325

PO BOx 683 • CLAyPOOL
INSURED • CERTIfIED • LICENSED

  Last week, Copper Area 
News reported that the 
United Steel Workers 
closed the picket lines and 
that the striking workers 

would return to their 
positions at ASARCO.  
This news came after the 
courts determined that the 
Unions had conducted an 

unfair labor practice strike.
  Copper Area News 
received a copy of a 
letter sent to the Union 
from Human Resources 

at ASARCO.  The letter 
indicates that the company 
will not be terminating the 
workers that were hired to 
replace the striking union 

members.  The letter states 
“the former strikers will be 
entitled to reinstatement 
to their former positions or 
to substantially equivalent 

ASARCO resists, won’t terminate new permanent hires
positions to the extent they 
are available.”
  The letter also indicates 
that ASARCO believes 
that the courts will rule 
in their favor, that the 
company has negotiated in 
good faith to an impasse 
and that this strike was 
solely based on economic 
conditions.By Andrew Luberda

Copper Area News

  As the increasing number 
of COVID-19 cases makes 
Arizona one of the worst 
hot spots in the nation, the 
Arizona Interscholastic 
Association announced last 
Friday that the high school 
fall sports season will be 
delayed up to three weeks.
  The AIA’s preliminary 
plans to make 
modifications are in 
accordance with Governor 
Ducey’s executive action to 
delay the start of in-person 
schooling until Aug. 17, 
which will serve as the start 
of the AIA fall season, at 
least for now.
  In an email to media 
members, AIA Sports 
Information Coordinator 
Seth Polansky wrote, “plans 
are in place to finish all fall 
sports seasons on time and 
in full with modifications. 
Some of these ideas, among 
others, will be taken to 
the leadership of each 
conference,” before adding 
“nothing is finalized yet.”
  According to the email, 
football in the 2A-6A 
conferences would play 
an 8-10 game schedule, 
commencing on Sept. 7, 
three weeks later than the 
original Aug. 21 start of 
the season. 1A football, 
which includes Copper 
Area schools Superior, 
Hayden, Ray, and San 
Manuel, “is currently 
looking at modifications, if 
necessary.”
  Golf and badminton 
would start Aug. 24 and 
Aug. 31, respectively. All 
other fall sports would 

AIA announces delayed start to fall sports season
begin the week of Sept. 7.
  One idea being floated 
around social media 
to prevent a complete 
cancellation of the fall 
season, if necessary, is 
moving some fall sports, 
including football, to the 
spring.
  That is not an option, 
according to AIA Executive 
Director David Hines.
  “It doesn’t make sense 
for us to look at that 
because there’s a lot of 
other things going on 
that kids are involved in 
activities,” Hines said in 
a Q&A video posted on 
YouTube. “Another piece 
of that is coaches; not all 
of our coaches are teaching 
at the schools. When they 
are hired to coach a sport, 
they’re hired to coach a 
particular season. They 
[may not] be available at a 
different time during the 
season.”
  Hines estimated that he 

has been a part of 100 
meetings since schools 
closed in mid-March, as 
plans have changed and 
changed again.
  “This thing is moving at 
such a pace that every time 
you think you might have 
a plan a new day comes 
about, and we have to 
rethink the plans that we 
have,” he said.
  Superior Principal 
Billy Duarte is an AIA 
Committee member who 
has been involved in 
those meetings and can 
attest to the ever changing 
discussions taking place 
about moving forward 
amid the pandemic.
  “Nothing is set in 
stone because of all the 
variables,” Duarte told 
Copper Area News, 
echoing Polansky’s words 
in the email.
  San Manuel Athletic 
Director Damon Lovato 
acknowledged the 

anxiety of the unknown 
among student-athletes, 
parents, coaches, and 
administrators, but 
believes the AIA has 
been as transparent 
as it can during these 
unprecedented times. 
  “The AIA has been very 
good at communicating 
with the schools 
throughout this whole 
process,” he said. “They’ve 
been very clear about 
where we stand.”	
  Some schools, mostly 
on the reservations, 
have already cancelled 
their entire fall sports 
seasons, causing other 
schools to scramble and 
find replacement games. 
The AIA will assist those 
schools in finding alternate 
games if the decision 
is to reschedule other 
opponents. Teams whose 

schedules are affected 
may simply play a reduced 
number of games. Nothing 
is off the table regarding 
scheduling as a result of 
the delay.
  For those wondering 
about fan attendance 
whenever competition 
resumes on fields and 
courts, Hines addressed 
the subject in the YouTube 
video.
  “That’s a governor and 
CDC decision,” he said. 
“Bottom line is Governor 
Ducey and our state has 
a planned approach, a 
phased approach to kind of 
coming back to some type 
of normalcy.
  “Currently, we are in 
Phase I. Phase II allows 
groups of up to 50 then 
in Phase III it opens up 
where now you can have 

Continued on page 12
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100. Real Estate

100. Real Estate100. Real Estate

(520) 385-2266 & (520) 363-5554     Buy Online: bit.ly/2kcmZaP CLASSIFIED Deadline Friday 5 pm

Dalton Realty
520-689-5201

Superior, Kearny & Top of the World Rentals

Call 520-385-2266 or 
520-363-5554 to place your ad. 

20. Help Wanted

Find your next home in the classifi ed!

16. Financial Services

18. Fitness/Beauty

Oracle 
Electric

Residential, Commercial

Kevin Brandt, Owner
520.603.4800
ROC 198813 CR11

Licensed, Bonded, InsuredFind your next ride 
in the classifi ed!

Make more

$$$$
Advertise your business 

services here!

PRINTING
Letterheads • Envelopes 

Business Cards • Flyers
 Business Forms  • Copies 
Newsletters •  Programs  

Brochures • Rubber Stamps 
Wedding Announcements 

Graduation Stationery • Posters
Door  Hangers • Raffl  e Tickets
San Manuel Miner

Elks Plaza, San Manuel
(520) 363-5554

CbnSun@MinerSunBasin.com

Peppersauce 
Motorsports
TIRE SHOP
136 W. 8th Ave.,

San Manuel
Offering 

Passenger
Car & Truck
Tire Repair

520-385-4265

1. Automobile

Amy Whatton RealtyAmy Whatton Realty
Phone: 928-812-2816

Email: whattona@gmail.com
Helping families find their 
dream homes since 1986.

SAN MANUEL
• 125 Webb Dr. 2 bdrm 1 bath home.  Vinyl siding, newer windows, needs TLC. 
$49,500

• 604 4th Ave. 3 bdrm 1 bath.  Open Livingroom and kitchen area.  Remodeled 
kitchen and bath. Double driveway. Block wall with drive-thru gate. Block 
workshop. Gorgeous views. $95,000

• 408 Ave B 2 Bdrm 1 3/4 Bath.  Beautiful home close to schools and shopping.  
Remodeled kitchen and baths, freshly painted inside and out. All new appliances. 
Must see!  $124,900

• 124 6th Ave. 3 Bdrm 1 Ba home with fenced back yard,sheds,extra carport, 
remodeled kitchen and bath.  Must See! $86,900

• 110 E. Avenue G 2 or 3 Bdrm home on large corner lot.  New roof, block 
wall, great room extended dining area, all appliances and low maintenance 
landscaping.  $159,900

• 608 Webb  3 bdrm 1 bath. this spacious home has an enlarged master bedroom 
and living room, remodeled kitchen and bath with appliances. Fenced back yard 
with lots of storage and a workshop.  Must see!  $81,900

ORACLE
• 380 N. John Adams St. Beautiful 3 bdrm 2 bath home on .50 acre.  High 
ceilings, large rooms in this 1900 sq. ft. home. Must see!  $289,000

Amy Whatton Broker
(928) 812-2816

SALE PENDING

SALE PENDING

SALE PENDING

SALE PENDING

SALE PENDING

80. Rentals

2K tree 
Services & 

Landscaping
Contact us for a free quote 
on any job. We are licensed 

& insured, located in 
Kearny, AZ 85137.

Cell
928.275.0513

45.  Misc.10. Business Services 25. Instruction

The Copper Basin News has a 
newspaper route (in Hayden for 

the San Pedro & surrounding 
area) open immediately.

Call or text James at
480-620-5401.

20. Help Wanted

DASCH IN
Thrift Shoppe
520.336.8750

375 E. American Ave., Unit 1
Oracle, AZ

10. Business Services

10. Business Services

Oracle Apartments

“Good things are happening!”
39 modern 1 & 2 bedroom apartments for 
individuals, families and seniors, families, 
and disabled. Subsidy depending on 
availability and eligibility. Certain income 
restrictions apply. Federally subsidized.
• On-Site Managers Office
• On-Call Maintenance
• Playground/Basketball Hoop
• 30 Minutes from Tucson
• Lease, Security Deposit Required

This institution is an equal opportunity 
provider and employer.

An equal opportunity employer, committed 
to ensuring non-discrimination in all terms, 

conditions and privileges.

For information and application, come in or 
call (520) 896-2618

T.D.D. (800) 842-4681
Office Hours:

Wednesday-Thursday
9 a.m.-2 p.m.

EQUAL
HOUSING

OPPORTUNITY

1256 W. Neal St., Oracle, AZ 85623

Real Estate Investor
Seeking Apprentice 

to join our team. Call 
Tev Castro

480-289-8762

39 ACRE SELF SUFFICIENCY HOMESTEAD 
- $182 MONTH - Outstanding buy on quiet - 
secluded off grid northern Arizona homestead 
at cool clear 5,800’ elev. Entirely useable 
grassy meadowland with sweeping views of 
surrounding red rock ridges. Situated within 
a secluded valley location surrounded by 
thousands of acres of uninhabited wilderness. 
Bordered by 1,280 acres of uninhabited State 
Trust land. Free well water access, rich loam 
garden soil, and ideal year round climate. No 
urban noise and dark sky nights. Zoned for 
livestock. Camping and RV use ok. Maintained 
road access.  On special at $19,900, $1,990 dn. 
with no qualifying seller fi nancing. Free brochure 
with similar property descriptions, photos/terrain 
maps/ weather data/ nearby pioneer town info. 
1st United Realty 1-800-966-6690. (AzCAN)

NEED NEW FLOORING?  Call Empire Today® to 
schedule a FREE in-home estimate on Carpeting 
& Flooring. Call Today! 877-591-3539 (AzCAN)

NEED NEW WINDOW TREATMENTS?  
Call Empire Today® to schedule a FREE 
in-home estimate on blinds & shades. 
Call Today! 844-247-3111 (AzCAN)

SAVE BIG on HOME INSURANCE! Compare 20 
A-rated insurances companies. Get a quote within 
minutes. Average savings of $444/year!  Call 
855-602-7212!  (M-F 8am-8pm Central) (AzCAN)

Wesley Financial Group, LLC Timeshare 
Cancellation Experts – Over $50,000,000 in 
timeshare debt and fees canceled in 2019. Get 
free informational package and learn how to get 
rid of your timeshare! Free consultations. Over 
450 positive reviews. Call 866-482-0406 (AzCAN)

DIRECTV - Switch and Save! $39.99/
month. Select All-Included Package. 155 
Channels. 1000s of Shows/Movies On 
Demand. FREE Genie HD DVR Upgrade. 
Premium movie channels, FREE for 3 
mos! Call 1-844-244-7498 (AzCAN)

DISH Network. $59.99 for 190 Channels! 
Blazing Fast Internet, $19.99/mo. (where 
available.) Switch & Get a FREE $100 Visa 
Gift Card. FREE Voice Remote. FREE HD 
DVR. FREE Streaming on ALL Devices. 
Call today! 1-855-722-2290 (AzCAN)

45.  Misc.

TRAIN ONLINE TO DO MEDICAL BILLING!  
Become a Medical Offi ce Professional 
online at CTI!  Get Trained, Certifi ed & 
ready to work in months!  Call 866-459-
5480.  (M-F 8am-6pm ET) (AzCAN)

COMPUTER & IT TRAINING PROGRAM!  Train 
ONLINE to get the skills to become a Computer 
& Help Desk Professional now!  Grants and 
Scholarships available for certain programs 
for qualifi ed applicants.  Call CTI for details!  
855-626-7941 (M-F 8am-6pm ET) (AzCAN)

OXYGEN - Anytime. Anywhere. No tanks 
to refi ll. No deliveries. The All-New Inogen 
One G4 is only 2.8 pounds! FAA approved! 
FREE info kit: 866-397-4003 (AzCAN)

Over $10K in debt? Be debt free in 24-48 months. 
Pay a fraction of what you owe.  A+ BBB rated.  
Call National Debt Relief 866-541-6885. (AzCAN)

DONATE YOUR CAR TO CHARITY.  Receive 
maximum value of write off for your taxes.  
Running or not!  All conditions accepted.  Free 
pickup.  Call for details. 866-932-4184 (AzCAN)

WANTED Old Sportscars/Convertibles: 
Porsche, Mercedes, Jaguar, Triumph/MG, 
Ferrari, Corvette & others! 1973 & OLDER!  
ANY condition! TOP $$ PAID! Call/Text: Mike 
520-977-1110. I bring trailer & cash! (AzCAN)
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  It’s every parent’s worst nightmare.
  Healthy pregnancy. Normal delivery. By all appearances 
everything should be perfect at this happiest of times.
  Your baby’s born, but something is wrong.
  One Copper Corridor family is taking that painful 
journey.
  Jax Ethan Formo was born on April 17, 2020 to Hyrum 
and Camille Formo, weighing 7 pounds, 8 ounces. He has 
a very proud big sister, Madelynn Odelia Formo.
  On Thursday, May 28, Jax was admitted to University 
Medical Center in Tucson and then was transferred to 
Phoenix Children’s Hospital. He has been diagnosed 
with Williams Syndrome which is a rare genetic disorder 
that can cause a wide variety of health issues and 
developmental delays. In Jax’s case, it has caused severe 
heart problems; left coronary ostial stenosis and heart 
failure. Jax is awaiting a heart transplant.
  Jax has undergone several surgical procedures but with 
Williams Syndrome, anesthesia tends to alleviate bad 
reactions thus Jax is always high risk.  Currently, Jax is 
stable, placed with a ventilator, a feeding tube and is being 
sedated to help keep him from not moving too much and 
also keep him comfortable.  
  His family asks, first and most important, for your help 

in prayer. 
  “We pray a healthy, strong heart is gifted to our little boy. 
Pray it comes to Jax very soon and we can move towards 
his recovery,” his grandmother, Laura Lopez said. 
  Jax is listed at level 1A, the highest level due to his 
condition.
  Currently, because of COVID-19, the family and friends 
of Jax cannot plan any type of tournament because of 
disallowing large gatherings.  Instead, the family has 
organized a raffle.  The family’s permanent residence is in 
Oracle and monies would assist in travel, lodging, meals, 
etc. during Jax’s stay at Phoenix Children’s Hospital.
  If you would like to purchase a ticket, you could be 
the winner of a three-day cabin stay in Greer, AZ, or a 
48-quart Calavera Cooler w/two tumblers. Many other 
prizes have been donated by local hair stylists and 
restaurants.  All tickets will be $10 per chance and can be 
purchased by calling Laura E. Lopez at (928) 200-0426 or 
Hyrum Formo at (520) 425-1114. 
Editor’s Note: There are a few families in the Copper 
Corridor (mine included) who can say with absolute 
conviction that the strongest hearts are those with scars. 
Our thoughts and hearts go out to this little boy and his 
family.Jax Ethan Formo

Jax’s Heart Journey – family hosts 
raffle to help with expenses

more people involved,” he continued. 
“Those decisions will be based on the 
current numbers in Arizona, the current 
numbers going on around each county 
because our schools are really encouraged 
to pay attention to their county health 
departments across the state. That will 
really dictate if we’re going to be able to 
have some fans around.”
  Hines understands the importance 
of competition for student-athletes, 
including the mental aspect of it. Of 
course, the unfortunate experience of 
the absence of the spring championship 
season is still fresh in everybody’s mind 
too. Still, the No. 1 priority remains the 
safety of the students. 
  “It is our intention that everything 
we can do to have the opportunity to 
participate and compete, we’re going to 
be able to do that with the understanding 
that the governor sets the priorities of 
what we can and can’t do,” he explained. 
  There remains concern among 
some coaches about the difficulties of 

overcoming the challenges this pandemic 
presents in a return to playing. 
  “I am concerned,” Superior football head 
coach Ryan Palmer said. “We can set 
any guidelines and precautions we want, 
but the reality is that it is hard to social 
distance in schools and in sports. 
  “My current understanding is that 
the more time that passes, the more 
knowledge and guidelines will be 
available. I hope our student-athletes, 
especially the seniors, get to play this 
season. They are dedicated and work hard. 
I know they want a chance to showcase 
their talents and abilities on the playing 
field.”
  It should be noted that any proposed 
modifications by the AIA for the fall 
season are contingent on students being 
schooled in-person sooner rather than 
later, which is a hotly debated topic the 
Copper Area is all too familiar with.
  What if schools do not re-open?
  “That takes us right out of the mix,” 
Hines said.

FALL SPORTS
Continued from page 10


